
 

 
 

 

 
 
John O'Sullivan  
request-854327-93ce7e11@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
 
21 April 2022 
 
Dear John O'Sullivan, 
 
Freedom of Information Request – FOI2022/00283 
 
I am writing in response to your email received by Post Office Limited (“Post Office”) on 
13 April, which I am dealing with under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
In your email you have requested the following information: 
 

• How many POL branches are there? 
• What is the breakdown by type, Mains, local, Independent, old POL contract, 

Outreach etc. 
 
I can confirm that we do hold the information you have requested. 
 
However, under Section 21 of the Act, we are not required to provide information in 
response to a request if it is already reasonably accessible to you. The information is 
available from our Annual Network Report, please see slides 9 and 17: 
https://corporate.postoffice.co.uk/media/lzkfri54/network-report-2020-21-regular-print-
final-2.pdf 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of this response, you do have a right to request an 
internal review. You can do this by writing to the address above stating your reasons for 
your internal review request: 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Jackie Lawrence 
Information Rights Team 
Information.rights@postoffice.co.uk 
https://corporate.postoffice.co.uk/ 
 
 

Information Rights Team 

Post Office Limited 

Ground Floor 

Finsbury Dials 

20 Finsbury Street 

London EC2Y 9AQ 

 
 

Your reference: 

Our reference: FOI2022/00283 
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